
 

 

Historic Fund- FAQ’s 
What is the purpose of this loan program?  
The primary purpose of the Historic Fund is to support and encourage the vitality of and 
reinvestment in the Duluth Commercial Historic District through preservation, improvement, 
restoration, and rehabilitation. Projects eligible for financial assistance include hard costs that 
improve the general appearance of a building’s exterior and interior commercial upgrades. 
 
How are the funds structured?  
This is a loan program, with a 17-year term at 0%-3% interest, applications for buildings located on 
East First Street may be eligible for partial loan forgiveness.  Loans will range between $75,000.00 
and $100,000.00 depending on the building’s physical location within the Commercial Historic 
District.   
 
What is the Duluth 1200 Fund?  
The 1200 Fund, Inc. is a private non-profit organization dedicated to economic development and 
job growth in the City of Duluth. The 1200 Fund was originally established in 1985’s with a mission 
“to create 1,200 new jobs in Duluth.” 
 
Who can apply? 
Eligible application locations must be within the Downtown Commercial Historic District and be a 
contributing structure of the district to be eligible for funding.  See Exhibit A below for a map of the 
district. 
 
How are the loans being selected? 
All applications for the Historic Fund will be reviewed by a dedicated panel chosen by the Duluth 
1200 Fund for review.  A predetermined scoring metric has been established to ensure a uniform 
and fair review process.  
 
How much will this cost me? 
A $1,500 closing cost will be due at the time of the loan closing with the Duluth 1200 Fund.  All soft 
costs, including the fees for permit applications, are not applicable for financing under the Historic 
Fund.  Applicants may utilize their 10% match in the form of services or renderings provided by a 
licensed architect for the project. 
 
 
 



 

 

How much funding will be available? 
Applicants with historically contributing buildings located on East 1st Street may request up to 
$100,000 in funding, all other historically contributing buildings within the district can request up to 
$75,000.00 in funding. The Duluth 1200 Fund is dedicated up to $400,000.00 for the 2025 funding 
round. 
 
Will there be future rounds of funding? 
Yes, the Duluth 1200 Fund will be accepting applications each year, until all funding has been 
utilized. 
 
If I’m unable to attach all the required materials, will that disqualify my application? 
This is a highly anticipated program; applicants are required to include all eligibility items in their 
application at the time of submission.  If required information is not provided within the 
application, the application may be rejected. 
 
Inquiries for application assistance and additional questions should call the City’s Planning and 
Economic Development Department at 218-730-5580 or email planning@DuluthMN.gov . 
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